Minutes of the Board
of Selectmen's Meeting
Monday
September 25, 1985

Present: Tom Davis, Peter Moore, Phil Dwight and Brian Brown and
Tom Farnum.

The meeting opened at 7 P.M. with Brian Brown and a discussion of
the school crossing at West Street and School Street. It was
finally agreed that a schocl crossing cone be purchased and
placed at the intersection and there be an occasional police
presence t¢ he sure the speed limit was being obeyed. Brian will
check to see who could put out the cone each day.

Tom Farnum spoke to the Selectmen about the bond posted by the
Girl Scouts for their share of the bridge/road construction on
Gregy Lake Road. The Scouts reguested that, as the project had
been delaved, that the bond be released and be reposted next
vear, After discussion the selectmen voted not to grant their
regquest.

The minutes of the September 11th meeting were approved.

The selectmen authorized Phil to write to the engineering firms,
whose names had been supplied by Harvey Goodwin, to see if any
were interested in bidding on the Gregg Lake Rcad project.

Phil reported on his discussion with Larry Ross on establishing
an E.D.A. A new corrected warrant article will be put forward
next March.

The reguest from Mr. Forester about the NO SALT ZONE in front of
his house was discussed. Phil was to speak with Beb Varnum about
this.

Tom outlined the problems and or cost in obtaining a Wetlands
Permit to restore the fire pond in Clinton Village. Peter agreed
to check with the fire department about other ways to handle the
situation.

A discussion on renaming Gregg Lake Drive was put off to the next
meeting.

The Selectmen approved a payment schedule for overdue taxes on
Map 1A Lot 733,

It was agreed that Department Heads would be asked to turn in
their preliminary budgets by October 29 and alsc a 5 year Capitail
Budget Plan,.
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Phil reported on his meeting with the Town's Attorney concerning
the Landfill Agreement with Bennington. He will submit another
version of the agreement at the next meeting.

Bob Varnum will be requested to work with the Bennington Road
Agent doing some final grader work on the Water Connection
project.

Phil is to write to Department Heads reminding them that the
Personnel Policy states that vacation day carryovers are not
allowed.

As bids were last secured on cleaning town hall three years ago,
the contract should be rebid this fall effective January 1, 1996.

Phil was asked to obtain samples of building codes in neighboring
Towns.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight



